Minutes of meeting of the Environment SPC held on 3rd February 2015 in the Council Chamber

In attendance

Members




Officials
Councillor Pamela Kearns (Chair)

Teresa Walsh Director Environment, Water & Councillor Ed O’Brien


Climate Change 

Councillor Maire Devine


Tom Moyne, Senior Engineer

Councillor Danny O’Brien


Brian Sheehan, Senior Parks Superintendent 

Councillor Deirdre O’Donovan

Mary Maguire, Senior Executive Officer 

Councillor Paula Donovan


Mary Keenan, Senior Exec Parks Superintendent







Maire Ni Dhomhaill, Exec Parks Superintendent







Helen Griffin, Administrative Officer
Sorcha O’Brien, Env Awareness Officer

Sectoral Interests





John O’Farrell – Business Commercial


Connie Kiernan – Community Forum

Donnie Anderson – Agriculture & Farming 

An Cathaoirleach Councillor Pamela Kearns presided.  

At the commencement of the meeting An Cathaoirleach Cllr Pamela Kearns invited the new committee and officials to make formal introductions.

Item 1: Minutes of Environment SPC meeting held on 3rd February 2014
The Minutes of Environment SPC meeting held on 3rd February 2014 were proposed by Cllr P Kearns and seconded by Cllr M Devine 

Item 2: Matters arising
There were no matters arising.  

Item 3: Review of Litter Management Plan 2011 – 2014 – Draft Litter Management Plan 2015 – 2019. 

Senior Executive Officer Mary Maguire delivered a presentation on the Review of Litter Management Plan 2011 / 2014 – Draft Litter Management Plan 2015 – 2019. 
The presentation outlined the statutory process for making and reviewing of Litter Management Plans, and covered a comprehensive review of achievement of the objectives of the existing plan, including statistical analysis, which will inform the drafting of the new Litter Management Plan 2015 – 2019 which will coincide with the life of the current Council.   

The proposed timelines for making a new plan were outlined.  It is intended that a pre-draft LMP 2015-2019 plan will be brought to the May 2015 SPC for consideration and agreement, to be followed by a 6 weeks Public Consultation period, during which time submissions will be invited and considered in the final drafting of the new plan. 

The making of the LMP is a reserved function of the Council and accordingly the draft LMP 2015-2019 will be brought back to the September 2015 SPC for recommendation to the October 2015 Council Meeting. 

A discussion ensured with contributions from Cllrs  D O’Donovan, M Devine, E O’Brien, D O’Brien, P Donovan, and from C Kiernan, D Anderson on the following issues: 
· Illegal dumping, 

· Lack of glass kerbside collection

· Dog fouling – stencilling / signage / Receptacles for dog foul and bags / Green dog walkers

· Breakdown of how complaints come into the Council.  

· Difficulty with eyewitness statements

· Relationship of LMP to County Development Plan

· Lack of reference to rivers / water pollution

· CCTVs 

· Court Fines and delays

M Maguire, B Sheehan and T Walsh responded to the queries raised responded to queries raised. Cllr Kearns suggested that as Litter Management has implication for a range of SPC matters incl Tourism, Housing and Community that a Joint SPC subcommittee be established to consider the drafting of the new plan.   She proposed to raise this at the next CPG meeting

This was agreed and Cllrs D O’Donovan, M Devine and E O’Brien expressed interest in participation on this subcommittee.

Item 4: Draft Tree Management Policy

Senior Executive Parks Superintendent Mary Keenan delivered a presentation on the Draft Tree Management Strategy.  

The presentation focused primarily on: 

· Purpose / benefits of trees 

· Tree policy objectives -  better management of trees in South Dublin County Council including 
· Tree Planting / Replacement Planting

· Prioritising Tree Maintenance Works 

· Felling & Pruning Policies
· Trees and Development
· Living with Trees Action Plan

· Proposed policy timeframes 

· Public consultation – March / April 2015

· Draft Tree Management Policy – September 2015 SPC
· Adoption – October 2015 Council Meeting

· Annual Monitoring

· 5 Year Review

A discussion ensured with contributions from Councillors D. O’Brien, D. O’Donovan, M Devine, P Donovan, E O’Brien, P. Kearns, and from C Kiernan on the following issues: 
· Complimentary remarks on a very comprehensive policy document

· Unsuitability of certain trees in our estates.  

· Nursery for Replanting / Replacement Tree programme

· Benefits of trees to Health and Wellbeing acknowledged

· Consideration of Historical settings when considering species for planning eg Elms for Lucan

· Can we identify oldest tree in county?

· Maximisation of tree waste – work with ALONE

· Hedgerows – opposed to any changes to S 40 Wildlife Act 1976 which might have adverse implications 

· Problems with neighbours trees

· Requirement to impose certain restrictions incl decorative landscaping around tree trunks

· Proactive guidance on tree planting and shrubbery requiring minimal irrigation

· Right to light

· Learning form mistakes of the past

· Potential for establishment of working group

Ms. Keenan responded to queries raised and invited the members with a particular interest to participate in a Working Group.  Councillors Kearns, Devine, D. O’Brien, P. O’Donovan and Connie Kiernan all indicated willingness to participate

Ms Keenan advised members of National Tree Week 2015.  This is an annual week long event organised by the Tree Council of Ireland. The 2015 event to celebrate trees will commence on Sunday 1st of March 2015.
Item 5: Update on OPW/CFRAMS Projects (Ballycullen Steam Scheme and 
Poddle Flood Alleviation) 

Senior Engineer Tom Moyne updated the members on the following OPW/CFRAMS Projects:

· Poddle Flood Alleviation Scheme.  
This scheme will develop the flood risk management options which were contained in the Poddle Options Report produced by the OPW as part of the Eastern CFRAM Study.

SDCC is the lead authority for this scheme which funded by the OPW and  included in the Council's capital programme. A Draft Design Brief was submitted to the OPW for approval on the 9th December 2014 and it is expected that approval will issue shortly.

The Council will then procure consultants to carry out the detailed design and tender documents so that construction can commence in 2016.

· The Ballycullen Stream Flood Alleviation Scheme.

This scheme was developed by South Dublin County Council in response to extreme flood events in the Ballycullen/Castlefield area which occurred in October 2011 following heavy rainfall which gave rise to flows in the nearby Owendoher River which exceeded those during Hurricane Charlie in 1986.

The scheme is very much at outline stage and it needs to be developed further with detailed design following on from site surveys and investigations.     The Council is finalising a design brief and tender documents for the appointment of a consultant engineer to undertake the detailed design and procure a contractor to construct the works.

The scheme is included in the Council’s capital programme and the OPW has indicated it will fund one third of the estimated cost of €1.6million with the balance to be borne by the Council
It is expected that the scheme will commence construction in late 2015 or early 2016.
A discussion ensured with contributions from Councillor P Donovan to which Mr Moyne responded.

Item 6 : AOB 
Ms Maguire outlined indicative calendar dates for the remaining 2015 SPC meetings as follows:

· Tuesday 5th May 2015

· Tuesday 1st September 2015

· Tuesday 3rd November 2015

It was unanimously agreed to seek use of an alternative smaller / less formal meeting room for future meetings.
Meeting concluded at 7.05pm

Signed :     ___________________




Date: 5th May 2015

Cllr Pamela Kearns 

Chair person
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